Dear HLBC Family, to include PST & TCC, 
 
I am so happy to tell you that Sweetie Pie and I are feeling soooooo much better after testing positive for Covid last Sunday 7/31/2022. We realized that God is sovereign and in control, and we trusted that He had a plan and purpose for our sickness. We have learned to trust him more as there isn’t very much that doctors can offer by way of treatment once you have contracted Covid.

We left here on Saturday 7/30/2022, around noon heading to Myrtle Beach to be with my siblings, mother and niece and her husband. We arrived not feeling 100% but not attributing it to Covid either.  This is the annual meeting of the Ground Water Association from many states. My brother-in law Andy Anderson and his wife, (my sister, Rose Marie), began church services at this event approximately 15 years ago. They invited me to preach, and I have been preaching every year since. The Sheraton Convention Center gives us a room to have our service every year.

By the time we went to bed Saturday night, Sweetie-Pie was getting very sick, very rapidly. She went to bed as I stayed up for a while longer to read and pray over my sermon and her. By the next morning, Sunday, Cheryl was almost listless. I gave her some water and went down to preach. I want to say that in-spite-of the illness, God gave us a glorious worship service. PTL! 

After worship I went up to our room and it was apparent that SP was worse, so I tested her. As I already suspected she was positive for Covid. At this point, she said she could not travel and wanted to stay until she felt better. God gave me the good sense to realize this would probably get worse before it got better. Also, I was not feeling very well by this time and knew that if we stayed until the next day, Monday, I may not be able to drive the 2.5 hours home. 

So, I packed up our suitcases, left Myrtle Beach and headed for home late that Sunday afternoon. We arrived and went immediately to our bedroom away from Tori and Alyssa, (who was staying with Cheryl’s mom while we were out of town), and away from Mee-Maw.

After arriving home, I tested positive the next morning, Monday, as I already knew I would by the way I felt. For the next 4 days we stayed in bed, unable to do much of anything else. Fever, a massive headache, a terrible cough and extreme fatigue among ‘other’ issues, accompanied this terrible virus. Later on into the week, last week, Tori had tested positive. Alyssa, praise the Lord never tested positive. 

I thank our Lord and Savior for both Tori and Alyssa during these last 8 or 9 days, which by the way, became a blur for Cheryl and me. A caring, loving family does much to enhance God’s healing hand during times of extreme sickness. While taking the obvious precautions, they concerned themselves with our needs instead of their own. What a great example of their obedience to the Great Commandment.

As of yesterday, we believe we have weathered the worst of the storm and are ready to once again, “enter back into society,” so to speak.

I want to thank each of you for your prayers for us, the food, the cards and phone calls and all other expressions of love and kindness you have shown us. We all say this at times like this, but it’s true and bears repeating right here; I truly don’t know how anyone makes it through a crisis of any sort without Christian brothers and sisters. And as I have always said, HLBC family are the best folks on earth!! Please know how much we love each and every one of you.

If you are reading this and have Covid, please know that God never has and never will abandon you. Reach out and feel his presence. Take His hand. He is right beside you during this time of illness. He promises to be.

God has promised us His strength. He will never give you a trial you are unable to handle. As children of God, we can call upon His power at any time.

Isaiah 41:10 - God strengthens you
So do not fear, for I am with you; do not be dismayed, for I am your God. I will strengthen you and help you; I will uphold you with my righteous right hand.

Although we are aware that complete physical healing may not occur in this lifetime, we also know that God has a plan and a purpose for our lives.

Jeremiah 33:6 - God brings healing
Nevertheless, I will bring health and healing to it; I will heal my people and will let them enjoy abundant peace and security.

Sometimes an unexpected pain or illness may frighten you. Accept God’s gift of peace, and let it create a calm spirit within you.

John 14:27 - God provides peace
Peace I leave with you; my peace I give you. I do not give to you as the world gives. Do not let your hearts be troubled and do not be afraid.

Also, I want to thank Tina, Kathy, Sandy and Yajaira, our praise and worship team. Their love for Jesus and for you and me is what compels them to stay faithful. Ladies I am grateful for each of you and can hardly wait to be with you singing this Sunday, August 14th. The next time you see these ladies you should welcome them with a hearty handshake and say thank you for leading us into worship.

Finally, I need to say a special thank you to my friend Patrick Luke. What a sermon he so powerfully preached on the blood. I know many were blessed as I was. Our God only knows how many lives he touched in those sermons in house and online.

Patrick, thank you does not adequately convey the gratitude in my heart for your  preaching in my absence. Your friendship, as well, means far more to me than I can express. You and Angelia are truly the servants of God that I would like to be. May God bless your calling and ministries as He multiplies His kingdom through you.

I intend to be on ZOOM with you tomorrow night, Wednesday August 10th. We are on Day 21 of our theology study. Unless the Lord shows me otherwise, I will back in the book of Mark preaching on Sunday mornings.

I will be talking to Ira about VBS visitation to see where we are and will place that on the priority list.

Beginning this Sunday night, August 14th, because we have so few in attendance and gasoline costs are so high, we will ZOOM our evening service. I want this service to always be an extension of the morning service each week, in that we will discuss the sermon from the morning service in detail. I will issue talking points each week as starting point for questions and observations from the text and sermon.

I have been staying in touch with Ken Wilkes during this time and I hear the PST has been working and making contact with candidates for your new senior pastor. Let’s keep praying for God’s will as we get closer to calling God’s man.

After nearly 17 years of serving as your pastor, I can still say, as I said earlier, Harbour Lake folks are the greatest folks on the planet!!!!!

Until all the Nets are Full,
Pastor Jimmy and Sweetie Pie
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